Eleven Essential Elements for State Advocacy Campaigns
1. The campaign starts the day after the election in November with letters of congratulations from local adult education program directors to each elected state legislator.
2. Key state legislators, members of the leadership teams, education and appropriations committee members, are targeted for maximum contacts.
3. Local adult education programs are aligned with the key legislators above.
4. Timing - the flow of legislation from January to June in the legislature must be understood.

5. There must be a core group of adult educators coordinating the campaign.

6. Rule of six:  there should be at least six contacts between each local adult education program and state legislators throughout the year (congratulations letters, end of year local reports, request for funding, meetings with staff and students, etc).

7. Focus on the governor - in most states the appropriations process starts with the governor’s budget submission to legislature.  It is a much easier process if the governor supports your request.
8. Identify your champions in the legislature-use them to carry the message to other key legislators.
9. Students must be involved in the campaign.  In most successful campaigns 80% of the contacts come from students and 20% from staff and friends of adult education.
10. Find out how many letters a state legislator needs to receive to consider adult education an important issue.  That usually ranges in small states from 5-10 to 50 in larger states.

11. Identify allies in the local community who will help you carry the message (business, industry, social service agencies, chambers of commerce, higher education, etc).
We are not where we need to be, but we are oh so far from where we were.
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